
The Baptist Church,
Brierfield

October 2023



We meet in a warm, friendly atmosphere to praise and 
worship the Lord Jesus Christ.

Please do join us.

Sunday Services
We are in Chapel each Sunday and ask that you join us to worship our Lord Jesus 

Christ together and to share in the fellowship of the Church family. 
The services start at 10:30 am and are also streamed

 live on YouTube  - check our website for the service link.
https://www.brierfieldbaptistchurch.org.uk

Midweek Activities as announced.

Secretary – Mr Mark Wilkes

35 Simpson Street, Hapton, Burnley, BB12 7LJ 

telephone: 01282 774847 email:  markwilkes35@btinternet.com

Do you have something you would like to be included in next months 
newsletter? Please hand anything you would like adding to Richard 
I’Anson, or by email to newsletter@brierfieldbaptistchurch.org.uk

https://www.brierfieldbaptistchurch.org.uk/
mailto:newsletter@brierfieldbaptistchurch.org.uk


What can you do?
(A short message by David Leeming)

Holidays are over and we need to get back to our autumn tasks. Please 
think about what you can do for the Lord.

He has done great things for us.  And we can show our gratitude by 
serving him and doing all we can to extend His kingdom here on earth.  
We have a great band of people in our church doing all they possibly 
can to keep the church alive and kicking and we have a Saviour to tell  
the world about.

People  today  have  a  great  need  of  physical  support  and  an 
overwhelming need of spiritual guidance. So our plan is to invite people 
to join us for worship the spiritual side and then feed them with pie and 
peas  for  their  physical  needs.  Our  first  try  is  on  the  last  Sunday  in 
September  and  will  continue  each  Month.  Perhaps  we  will  change 
things as we put it into practice. but we need your prayerful support.

The replacement of the windows in the Church has gone extremely well 
and we must thank Peter for supervising the work. We now have to get 
the Church back to the state we all  love.  Tuesday mornings are our 
work time and we would welcome anybody to join us.

There is much to do on the spiritual side as well. We can really praise 
God with our group of musicians and we can improve our knowledge of 
Gods  word as  we share  in  the  prayer  and Bible  study  nights.  Don’t 
forget to have your daily quiet time with the Lord. It’s a time when we 
get strength and support for the day ahead.

Let’s build up a thriving community to which we can bring our family 
and friends.

David



Items of Interest & Dates for your Diary
Bible Studies/Prayer Meetings - Please pray for these and attend if at all possible, 
starting at 7:30pm.

October 10th & 24th

November 7th & 21st 

Fellowship Group

Meet on Wednesday 18th October at 7.30 p.m. in the Primary Room, when we will be 
playing Bag Beetle. All Adults are welcome to join us. There will be a light supper to 
follow.

Evening Services

Evening services resumed in September, but they will change to the last Sunday of the 
month instead of the 2nd Sunday, as previous. Please note Capenwray will not be able 
to stay for an Evening Service on the 8th October so there will  not be an Evening 
Service now that evening. We will have normal Evening Service on October 29th. We 
are also hoping that we may have a visit from Holly one of our missionaries on the 
26th November, more details to follow in notices and in Novembers Newsletter.

Church Meeting

A reminder that the next Church meeting will be held on the 3rd October at 7:30pm.  
All Church members are encouraged to attend and everyone is welcome.

Door Stewards & Service Leaders

We are  still  in  need of  more people  to  be Door  Stewards  & Service  Leaders  and  
support these two important activities here in the church. If you would be able to help 
with either or both, please contact Mark for more details.

Shoe Boxes 

There is still time to bring along those Shoe Boxes! These are so we can make up the  
parcels  for  Samaritan's  Purse,  that  then get  sent  to Children around the world in 
places where they wouldn’t otherwise receive gifts this Christmas. If you can bring 
your shoe boxes to Church, save them when your buying new shoes and even asking 
if the store has a few more, that would be a big help. Thank You.

Family Praise Service 

Our October Family Praise Service followed by Pie & Peas is  planned for the 29th 
October, If you were unable to join us for the September Service, why not come along 
in October and share in the fellowship of our church and Praise the Lord. 

Music Group Rehearsals

Music group rehearsals take place each Friday at 18:45 with an extra rehearsal for the 
Praise Service on Wednesday 25th October. If you can play an Instrument or Sing and 
would like to join the group then speak to Melanie, Morgan or Keith for more details.











Prayer Matters
Thank-you  to  all  those  who  have  joined  our  Prayer  Chain  group.  We  are 
receiving requests for prayer support from many people and these are shared 
within the group. 
This month we can give thanks for the dedication of Piper Rose. It was lovely  
to see her with her family on that happy occasion. 
The church Elders and Deacons have asked us to pray for our new initiatives in 
the work of our own church. In order to move forward we are asked to pray  
especially for the Family Praise and Worship services planned for the end of 
each month. We are hoping to follow these with a free lunch and encourage 
others to join us. By now the first of these services , which was Harvest, has 
been celebrated. I  know we pray continually for our Church but now more 
than ever we need God’s help to guide us in the best way we can and show 
our community that we are alive in His name. Please join us in these prayers.

God Bless,

Kathryn 

Email:   bbprayer@outlook.com

Mobile:   07305 541647
Telephone: 01282 541029

Please leave a message if there is no immediate answer 

Congratulations, Hannah

Congratulations to Hannah on receiving 
her Brownie/ Rainbow Leadership award. 

She has given time and commitment to 
our unit in Brierfield and we wish her well 
as she moves on to University in Teesside. 

She has found a unit there and will be a 
great help to them but she will be back!
The picture shows Hannah next to our 
County Standard at the presentation 
evening at Turf Moor 4th September.







2023 Preacher Door
Steward

Service
Leader

1st
October

10.30 a.m. Missionary 
Service

S.Dunham E.Wilkes

Vestry
Prayers: David/Mark

6.00 p.m. NO EVENING SERVICE

8th
October

10.30 a.m. Capenwray J.Greenwood M.WIlkes
Vestry

Prayers: Donald/Peter

6.00 p.m. NO EVENING SERVICE

15th
October

10.30 a.m. Erica Atkinson A.Higgin B.Baldwin
Vestry

Prayers: Nigel/Janice

6.00 p.m. NO EVENING SERVICE

22nd
October

10.30 a.m. Colin Scholes G.Leeming D.Driver
Vestry

Prayers: David/Peter

6.00 p.m. NO EVENING SERVICE

29th
October

10.30 a.m. Steve Ansell E.Wilkes Family Worship 
Service

Vestry
Prayers: Donald/Janice

6.00 p.m. EVENING SERVICE  TBC

5th
November

10.30 a.m. Nigel Leeming C.I’Anson J.Greenwood
Vestry

Prayers: Nigel/Mark

6.00 p.m. NO EVENING SERVICE

12th
November

10.30 a.m. Remembrance
Sunday

__ __

Vestry
Prayers: David/Janice

6.00 p.m. NO EVENING SERVICE

19th
November

10.30 a.m. David Livermore B.Baldwin G.Leeming
Vestry

Prayers: Donald/Mark

6.00 p.m. NO EVENING SERVICE

26th
November

10.30 a.m. Family Worship 
Service

D.Driver Family Worship 
Service

Vestry
Prayers: Nigel/Peter

6.00 p.m. EVENING SERVICE  TBC
PLEASE NOTE ANY PART OF THIS PAGE MAY CHANGE AT SHORT NOTICE


